
FAVORABLE SUPPORT - HB 1180 RIGHT TO LEARN 

Dear Honorable Chair and Members of the Committee: 

I am writing to express my strong support for House Bill 1180, the "Right to Learn Act." 

This legislation is a crucial step toward ensuring that every child in Maryland has access to 

quality education, regardless of the performance status of their assigned school. By mandating 

that parents or legal guardians receive timely information about their children's educational 

environment, the bill empowers families to make informed decisions regarding their children's 

schooling. 

The provision that failing schools retain their designation until specific improvement criteria are 

met holds institutions accountable and underscores the importance of continuous improvement. 

This accountability is essential for fostering an educational system that prioritizes student 

success. 

Furthermore, offering students the opportunity to attend alternative schools provides them with 

options that may better meet their individual learning needs, thereby promoting educational 

equity. 

In conclusion, HB 1180 represents a significant advancement in efforts to provide all Maryland 

students with the quality education they deserve. I urge the committee to give this bill a 

favorable report. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Laura Wade 

Street, Maryland 


